

Ealing Council

 Ealing Council
Freedom of Information
5th Floor, North East
Perceval House
14-16 Uxbridge Road
London W5 2HL

Tel: (020) 8825 5000

Email: foirequests@ealing.gov.uk

Your ref: Our ref: Extension: Date:

12/628 0208 825 8367 6th July 2012

Dear Nyron Johnston,

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your request for information received by the Council on 11th June 2012. It has been assessed and the following information is provided in response:

As part of his campaign for re-election as Mayor of London, Boris Johnson promised to make the Freedom Pass available to everyone from age 60.

When - how soon - is this change to be introduced?

Will those over 60 now be able to claim refunds for their public transport fares in London since May 3rd 2012?

How will the change be implemented - at present each London councils is responsible?

Will the pass be usable only in London, or will it permit travel on local buses outside London?

How much will this scheme cost the taxpayer?

How will it be funded - presumably London taxpayers will pay - whether it is funded by TfL or by the councils themselves?

How much extra Council Tax will those liable have to pay on average to provide free travel on public transport to everyone from age 60, including many in full time work?

What is the justification for this new burden on the taxpayer, including those who are not in work?

We do not have this information. The 60+ pass is not a Freedom Pass and the scheme will be funded and administered by TfL on behalf of the Mayor; the boroughs will not be paying for it. You may wish to address your questions to the Mayor's office. Further information can be found at:

http://www.direct.gov.uk/en/travelandtransport/publictransport/busandcoachtravel/dg 10036264

You are free to use this information for your own use, including for non-commercial research purposes. It may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. Any other type of re-use, for example publishing the information, issuing copies to the public or marketing, will require our permission as copyright holder. If you intend to re-use this information in this manner you must apply to us.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you can request an internal review. Details of the Freedom of Information complaints process can be found at:

http://www2.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/freedom of information/appeal.html

Your request for an internal review should be submitted to us within 40 working days of your receipt of this response. Any such request received after this time will only be considered at our discretion.

If you remain dissatisfied by the outcome of the Internal Review you have the right to submit your complaint to the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Davina DonnellyFreedom of Information Officer